West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2020
Members Present: Clay Hungate, Darrin Byrum, Anthony Foster, Susan Neyman, John Karnes
Members Absent: Jordan Smith,
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, T.J. Howerton-Assistant Parks Director 
Meeting called to session: 12:06 pm 
Public Forum: N/A
December Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the December minutes.
Budget – December: The committee reviewed and approved the December budget. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next meeting for February 11th at noon. Location for the February meeting TBD. 
Disc Golf Course Update: The Director stated that all tee boxes, baskets, and bridges had been installed. There is other work to be done on the course but nothing that will delay the opening. The course will officially open once all signage is installed.
Summer Ball Updates: Registration for the season has begun. Dirt was added to all fields in the off season and a drainage system was added to field #2. Asphalt was added to the gate area by the new parking lot. The Director will continue to prepare the fields and the complex for the season.
Concession Lease: The Director informed the Committee the Waterson family has agreed to continue to operate the concession and will sign a new lease agreement for the 2020 season at the new rate.
PA System: The Committee revisited the options for installing a PA system at Carter Park. No decisions were made. The Committee will continue to research and discuss options for the project. 
New Business: 

Naming of Disc Golf Course: The Committee discussed naming options for the disc golf course. Tabled until February.
Website: Jordan helped the Director with navigating upgrades and changes to the park’s website. Director is researching the possibility of Jordan hosting and maintaining our website, which will save the department money, as well as, provide better service of our website. The Director will provide more information at the February meeting. The hosting fees for our current provider are due in March, so a decision will need to be made before then. 
Independence Day Celebration: The Committee decided to use Hog Wild Pyro for our fireworks demonstration again this year and to pay them in full early to receive additional incentives for the show. The Committee decided to hold the event on July 2nd. The Director will ask the City Council for a variance to the city’s fireworks ordinance to allow the event to be held on the 2nd.  

2020 Projects: The Committee discussed major projects to be completed this year through grants and\or park reserve funds. The Committee will discuss these in more depth at the February meeting and set goals for projects for the 2020 year. 
Other Business: The Director is working with SWEPCO on the addition of parking lot lighting at Carter Park. The Director is in the process of purchasing a Honda Pioneer UTV vehicle for the department. The Committee discussed Mueller Park and the possibility of returning the property to the school. The Committee discussed options for transferring the Mueller name to another site within the park system to continue to honor Paul Mueller.    
Adjourn: 1:11 pm

Written by:

___________________________                                 ____________________
Chad Harrison-Director                                              Date

Approved by:

___________________________                                 ____________________

Committee Member                                                     Date

